
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting – Highlights and Summary of Minutes 
(Detailed minutes, recorded by the clerk, are located in the Secretary’s Office) 

 

The Monthly Business Meeting was held on November 6, 2019. Bro. Billy Compton was 
moderator. All the committees gave their reports. (1) The WMU are planning Lottie’s Sweet 
Shop to benefit Lottie Moon Christmas Offering on December 15th after the Morning 
Worship Service. (2) Bobby Chappell, representing the Trustee Committee, reported that 
completion of the work on the baptristy is almost done but was delayed due to illness of the 
one doing the work. He also reported that they had an issue with the heating and air units 
recently and it was determined that 3 units need to be replaced. The Trustees are in the 

process of obtaining 3 bids and will report to the church once those have been obtained. (3) 
David England, representing the Deacons, reported that 20 Gideon Bibles ($100) were 
purchased in memory of Frances Beard, upon hearing of her death recently. She was the wife 

of our former pastor, William R. “Bill” Beard. Bro. and Mrs. Beard served at Muldraugh Hill 
Baptist Church from 1950 – 1954. He also reported that the Deacon’s Christmas dinner has 
been planned for December 5th. (4) Bro. Billy reported that the church is planning on 
collecting a love offering for Brookhaven Christmas gifts for the children. Information will 
be placed in the church bulletin in the coming weeks. Also, he reported that the GA’s will be 
doing the Operation Christmas shoeboxes on November 17th.  
In Old Business: (1) The application for the new credit card continues to be in the process. 
More information was requested for the application and presented to the company. Sam 
Graham reports that the process of fueling the vans has been hindered by not having the card 
available and the drivers have been having to obtain Walmart cards to do it.  
In New Business: (1) David England, Chairman of the Deacons, made a motion that the 
following members serve on the Stewardship Committee: Jim Sabo, Jr., Josh Veatch, Adam 
Bland, Kelly Carney, and Jessica Paris. The motion was voted on and approved.  
With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned.  


